

CITY OF DALLAS

Department of Radio

DURWARD J. TUCKER

MANAGING DIRECTOR

August 12, 1954

1310 KILOCYCLES MBS TSN

> Mr. Maurice W. Nittler Box 94 Geneva, Nebraska

Dear Mr. Nittler:

We sure appreciated you taking the time out to write to us about hearing our identification on August 7. It's always nice to hear from listeners in various parts of the country.

It's good to hear the news about Omaha. How about sending us a little of that rain down Dallas Way? We sure could use it. It has been 100 degrees plus for quite sometime here in Dallas, and it gets drier by the hour. So you see, we really could use it.

Thanks again for the good word.

Sincerely yours,

Barbara A. Elam Secretary to Manager

Municipal Radio

BE:be